
From: Phil.S.Graves@met.police.uk  
Sent: 13 March 2023 10:30 
To: George.Domleo; Legister, Linda <Linda.Legister@brent.gov.uk> 
Subject: The Arch - 324 Harrow Road, Wembley HA9 6LL - 27115 
 
Good morning George, 
 
Thank you for confirming that you and Mr Patel are in agreement with the attached reps, with the 
exception of conditions 
 
21. Internal / external capacity 
28. Playing music in the garden 
34. Televising of football matches on event days. 
 
Due to the history of licensing breaches from Mr Patel over the years, most of which have occurred on 
match days and the use of the garden I am not in a position to agree to your proposals. I will submit 
supporting documentation highlighting the warning letters and breaches of Mr Patel and emphasise the 
issues caused by ticketless fans caused by venues televising the games later. 
 
Linda – the hearing will have to go ahead as planned. 
 
Thanks, 
 
Phil 
 


